

May-June 2024

Greetings from the very cold Argentina where it is currently 41°F!

This is very cold for Argentina, especially considering that we don't have heating systems; so it is cold all day everywhere we go. But we praise the Lord for the cold weather.

May and June have been great months. May started with Labor Day services. We had special services with many first-time visitors who heard the gospel for the first time, and then we had food and fellowship after the services. We thank the Lord for the faithfulness of the people of Mount Zion Baptist Church who keep coming to church even in this cold weather. We continue to have women's meetings and men's meetings. The people love these special services, and they are a blessing to them.

Marcelino started coming to church in the last few months. He has accepted the Lord as his Savior and has been growing in the Lord. He has been faithful to every service since he started coming to church. His wife has left him, and he is going through a hard time. We appreciate your prayers for him. Please pray that he will continue to be faithful to the Lord.

We are also continuing to help my father in the bus ministry. In June we helped a bus route on the south side of town. We have had as many as 90 adults on one bus ride. Many have accepted the Lord as their Savior, and many have stayed in the church. We are excited about what the Lord is doing through the bus ministry.

We are continuing to fervently pray that the Lord will provide the funds to purchase the property for the church. So far, we have received \$9,000 out of the \$15,000 that we are trying to raise. We thank every church and brother and sister who have donated. We know that God will bless your giving spirit and that our labor is not in vain in the Lord. Again, thank you so much for your prayers for the property and the offerings.

May God richly bless you.

Your missionaries to Argentina, Joshua & Abi Owens







